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Dear Readers

‘Continuity’ – the fact of something continuing 
for a long period of time without being 

changed or stopped

With each passing year the seasons come and go
and the church year continues the liturgical cycle.
As I write it is New Year’s eve 2024 and as you
read, this event may well seem like quite a while
ago. 
     In the church calendar we celebrated the birth
of Jesus, then in January the arrival of the Magi or
Wise Men and now on 2nd February it’s Candle-
mas. Here we celebrate the presentation of the
baby Jesus in the Temple and purification of his
mother Mary. 
     This day marks the completion of forty days
since his birth. Joseph and Mary bring the baby
Jesus into the temple and there are two people
who for many years have been awaiting this mo-
ment: a fragile old man named Simeon who ac-
claims the baby as ’the light to enlighten the
nations’ and with him the prophet Anna who pro-
claims Jesus as her Redeemer.
     The festival of Candlemas is celebrated, of
course, with lots of lighted candles. These lights
signify that ‘Jesus is the light shining in the dark-
ness and the darkness did not overcome it’. These
words were announced forty days ago in the read-
ing from John’s gospel that was read at Christmas
services in churches across the world.
     At Candlemas, Anna takes on the role of evan-
gelist, preaching to all the people of God that the
Messiah has come to redeem the world. Simeon
and Anna have seen salvation with their own
eyes, they hand this salvation on to others, on to
us, and this becomes our role too. 
     ‘Continuity’ – here over 2000 years on we are
called to share that light, to share the message of
hope and salvation to all the world. 

Rev Jen Jones
Assistant Curate 
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TemeTalk 
deadline 18th February

Teme Valley South Contacts
Priest-in-charge: Julia Curtis 01886 853286
Assistant Curate: Jen Jones 07749 977821
LLM Reader: Pete Thorp 07917 783159
Retired clergy: Robert Barlow, Sally Jones

Churchwardens
Eastham: Celia Adams 01584 781258 
Rochford: Ann Prosser 01584 781317
Stoke Bliss & Kyre:
Hanleys: Ed Yarnold  07930 882728
Stanford: Alexandra Winnington  07891 346783

Pastoral Team
Ann Prosser 01584 781317
Jenny Barbé 01584 781298
Mel Williams 01584 781284 

Parish Safeguarding Officer: Sue Softly 
       01584 881342

Village Hall Bookings
Stoke Bliss & Kyre

Janet Powell, 01885 410598
stokeblisskyrevillagehall@gmail.com

Rochford – Ann Prosser, 01584 781317

Eastham – Helen Matravers, 07580 158673

Hanley – Judy Bayliss, 01886 853813

Stanford – Catherine Mawby, 07831 303792
stanfordwithorletonvillagehall@gmail.com

SEPTIC TANK EMPTYING

            • Cesspool & Pump Stations
              • Soakaways
              • Blockage Clearance
              • Sewage Treatment Engineers
              • Pumps, Compressors & Servicing
              • CCTV Drainage Surveys

www.aquacleansingltd.co.uk
enquiries@aquacleansing.co.uk

Call us now for free advice & quotation

01886 888471
Berrow Green Road, Martley, Worcester WR6 6PQ
Fast reliable service established for over 30 years

Discuss joining our team by telephoning
01584 233131 or email admin@temewheels.org.uk

Website: temewheels.org.uk
We are open from 9am to 1pm Monday to Friday

We look forward to hearing from you

Join the team and experience the satisfaction
of knowing you have helped make a difference
to someone’s life. Volunteer with our friendly
community transport service. Drive your own 

vehicle for which there is a mileage 
disbursement. Times to suit you!

Thanks to Rev’d Julia for this month’s
cover photograph of snowdrops 
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Parish news
Teme Valley Tots
Our Tots group continues to meet on Fridays from
10.30am to 12 noon at Rochford village hall. We
look forward to seeing you on 10th January.  We
will take a half-term break on 14th February. For
more information do contact Tina on
tinaslord@gmail.com.

What’s better than one Rev’d Jen? Two!
We are delighted to say that in the New Year the
Rev'd Jen Denniston, from Harpley, will be li-
censed as an associate priest with the benefice of
Teme Valley South, within the Muddy Boots Rural
Mission area. The service will take place on 12th
January at 10.30am at  All Saints, Shelsley
Beauchamp, led by the Archdeacon of Worces-
ter. All are most welcome to attend and our Area
Dean will also be with us. Jen's ministry will con-
tinue to be primarily focussed on the communities
of Lower Sapey (Harpley), The Shelsleys and
Clifton. As with all of us, including our curate Jen
Jones, Jen Denniston will be working collabora-
tively across our communities.
    Do pray for Rev’d Jen Denniston as she pre-
pares to take this next step in her ministry,
giving  thanks  for all she has already  offered
amongst us and looking forward to all that is to
come.

Training for leading prayers
Would you love to read or lead prayers in a church
service, but need a confidence boost before you
try? Please get in touch if you would like to have
a taster and some training by emailing expressions
of interest to assistanttvspcc@gmail.com.

Do you need help?
A new year can be an anxious time, so below are
some suggestions of where you might turn for
help if you are struggling a bit at the moment:

• Pastoral team and ministry team
A group of us work together to offer a confidential
listening ear across the parishes of Teme Valley
South. We are happy to talk via phone calls or to
visit and our details are in this magazine and on
the Teme Valley South Churches website. 

• Loans
Malvern Hills District Council offers a No Interest
Loans Scheme (NILS) for those on low income or
benefits. There is a maximum loan of £300 to help
with necessary items such as the purchase of white
goods, medical appliances and school uniform.
You can find more details on their
website www.malvernhillsnils.co.uk

• Trusts
We are very lucky to have two historic trusts in
this area, which were set up by generous benefac-
tors of the past. They are able to offer small grants
to assist people who are coping with illness or
life’s hardships. Please contact Rev’d Julia or
Rev’d Jen Jones for a confidential chat.

Rev’d Julia

A H CALDICOTT & SONS
Funeral Directors

Burials
Cremations

Chapel of Rest

15 MARKET STREET
TENBURY WELLS

01584 810281
01584 891502 after 6pm

A family run business
established 1919

TemeTalk
ronsmum@icloud.com or 07482 482629

Deadline for the March issue is 
18th February

PATIOS, DRIVEWAYS, BRICK, BLOCK PAVING, DECKING, 
FENCING, GARDEN FURNITURE, GUTTERING, BOATS,

CARAVANS, COMMERCIAL AND MUCH
v WORCESTERSHIRE
v HEREFORDSHIRE 
v GLOUCESTERSHIRE 
v WEST MIDLANDS
v SHROPSHIRE
v AND BEYOND
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Your local practice providing high quality veterinary care
Opening times:

Monday to Friday 8.30am to 7.00pm
Saturday 8.30am to 1.00pm

Sunday closed

For more information contact our friendly team
Phone 01885 488822

email info@bromyardvets.co.uk
www.bromyardvets.co.uk

King’s Arms Yard, Bromyard, Herefordshire HR7 4EE

Teme Valley Tote
December’s prize draw, the eighth in this se-
ries, was decided when Rev’d Julia Curtis
rolled the dice on 5th December to select the set
of random numbers and the starting point.
Prizewinners are:

£50 –  Peter Day of Lindridge (No 143)

£30 –  Mr G Peel of Knighton (No 623)

£20 –  Phil Ralph of Eastham (No 285)

You can still take part in this year’s series of
monthly draws by contacting Robin Dean at
robin.c.dean@gmail.com or call 01886 853295. 

Driving lessons
in local Tenbury area

Call/WhatsApp
Jonathan 07917 373319

L

Deadline for the next issue 18th February
ronsmum@icloud.com • 07482 482629

Rochford 49 Club
Congratulations to this month’s 

£25 winners!

Wednesday winners
20th November       No 30    Not sold
27th November       No 6      Not sold
4th December          No 3      Rob Perrin
11th December         No 19    Not sold
18th December        No 38    Rod Ricketts
25th December        No 31    Rosemary Ayres
1st January               No 41    Not sold

Saturday winners
23rd November       No 56    Not sold
30th November       No 17    Not sold
7th December          No 18    Not sold
14th December        No 3      R Faulconbridge
21st December         No 8      Jane Bull
28th December        No 55    Not sold
4th January              No 28    Bernard Reece

There are still plenty of numbers available –
why not join in? It’s just £1 per draw  – plus you
get two chances each week to win £25!

Remember, you must be in it to win it!
Ring Gill Smith on  

07815 030050
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Happy New Year and as the year begins we are
thinking about the activities and events which will
be enjoyed by Rochford residents and the wider
community. Looking back over the previous year
we had a pancake evening, lambing church, the
garden party, the village fête, music events, a quiz
and wassail together with monthly neighbour-
hood lunches and Teme Valley Tots.  Thanks to ev-
eryone who supported our events. If you have any
suggestions of different events or activities you
think would be good for Rochford, please let us
know and get involved.

Christmas in Rochford
Christmas was well celebrated in Rochford and
thanks to everyone who helped with and sup-
ported all the Christmas events.  Over 90 people
enjoyed Ann’s Christmas lunches and we had a
full church for the Carol Service. We had another
full church at the midnight service on Christmas
Eve with mince pies and mulled wine – many
thanks to Jon Adams for the lovely Christmas tree
in the church. Huge thanks to Ann who provided
over 100 Christmas lunches and hundreds of
mince pies, we are so lucky to have her.

Neighbourhood lunch
It was great to see so many people sit down for the
Christmas neighbourhood lunch. Dates for sit
down and takeaway neighbourhood lunches are
28th January, 25th February, 25th March, 29th
April, 27th May and 24th June. Booking for
lunches is essential and takeaways should be col-
lected between 12.30 and 1pm. Please book with
Ann on 01584 781317 at least the previous week. 

Pancake evening
Rochford pancake evening is on Shrove Tuesday,
4th March at 7pm in Rochford Village Hall. Forget
cooking that evening, there will be a wonderful se-
lection of sweet and savoury pancakes. This is
open to all villages, so please book early with Ann
for this popular event. Just £10, under 10s half
price.  There’s no bar so bring your own drink.

Teme Valley Tots
Teme Valley Tots is on Fridays from 10.30 pm to
12 noon at Rochford village hall and is going from
strength to strength. It is good to welcome new
Tots to the group as the older Tots move on.
Thanks to all the volunteers who help. If you are
interested in helping, please contact Ann.

Snowdrop Songs of Praise
Snowdrop Songs of Praise is on 9th February at
3pm. Come and sing your favourite hymns. The
service will be followed at 4 o’clock with snow-
drop themed activities for all ages together with
tea and cake in the village hall. 

Lambing Café Church
Lambing Café Church on 2nd March at 3pm will
be held at Parsonage Farm in Rochford, where the
sheep will be lambing. All are welcome so come
along and join in with lambing based activities.

Church flower rota
January – Sarah Forsythe
February – Jackie Hughes
March – Lent, no flowers
April – Easter lilies, Jennifer Gledhill (donations
for Easter lilies please to Jennifer or Ann)

Contacts
Ann on 01584 781317, Andrew on 07809 658484 or
through the parish WhatsApp group
     If you would like to be added to the parish
WhatsApp group to keep you up to date with all
the village happenings, please send me your mo-
bile number.

Andrew Barbé 

Friendly, professional, local 
financial planning advice

               • Inheritance Tax Planning
                 • Investments
                 • Pensions
                 • Protection

Call me on 07775 603427 or email 
andrew.rankin@westminster-wealth.com 

to arrange a complimentary initial meeting

Westminster
Wealth Management

For locally based financial planning advice

RochfordRochfordRochfordRochford News
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Stoke Bliss and Kyre
    

Thursday 9th January 
Thursday 13th February

at Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall
12.30pm welcome, lunch served at 1pm

Two courses plus refreshments

To book: 07396 813137 or sbklunch@gmail.com
We look forward to seeing you

Take Breath
The shared quiet time at Kyre church on Friday af-
ternoons at 4pm will pause over the next couple
of months and resume on 7th March. All are wel-
come to join us with a short reflection to begin
with followed by about 20 minutes of shared
quiet. We certainly appreciate the pause and feel
refreshed as we stop and still our thoughts. A
good antidote to screen activities! 

Snowdrops at Hollow Meadow
On Saturday 8th and Saturday 15th February you 
are welcome to visit Hollow Meadow, Stoke Bliss,
between 2 and 4pm to enjoy the snowdrops along
the stream – weather and floods permitting! There
will be hot apple juice and cake too.  Contact Mag-
gie Kingston for details on 01885 410431 or at hol-
lowmeadow23@gmail.com.

Village Hall News
A happy New Year to all and very best wishes
for 2025. The first thing to say is a huge thank
you to those who prepared the food for the very
successful Christmas lunch back in December.
The hard work they put in made for a very
pleasurable afternoon. 
     Looking ahead, the little elves on the village
hall committee have been rather busy over the
festive period, planning a variety of different
events.
     We start on Friday 31st January with a com-
bined Quiz and Social Night. Similar to the last
time with tables of no more than four, £10 a
head which includes supper. A bar will also be
available and perhaps particularly welcome if
you observe dry(ish) January. To reserve a place
please book via SBKVillageHall@gmail.com.
     Behind the scenes a small team has been
working hard to create a helpful and easy to
use website. You can access it at www.stokeb-
lissandkyrehall.co.uk. It is not yet fully func-
tioning, but do have a look at the various
sections and tell us what you think. 
     We are run as a charity and will hold our an-
nual AGM on Wednesday 12th February at 7
pm. Come along to meet the committee, find
out more about what we do and offer support
or suggestions for improving in the future. Tea,
coffee and delicious biscuits will be available
free of charge.
     In other news a small but dedicated group
has been revising and updating our constitu-
tion. As a charity we are required to have one
that is publicly available. This is now com-
pleted in draft form and will be discussed and
adopted at the AGM. It should be available for
your considered perusal on the website. Again
any feedback is most welcome. 
     We look forward to seeing you at the village
hall soon.

Vehicle repairs and restorations
Scratches, dents and scuffs 

Professional machine polishing
Panel replacement • Alloy wheel repair

Mobile estimates in the local area
No job too big or too small

Contact Zeb Goldsmith on 07957 184612
or see me at Unit 4, Tenbury Business Park
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Social&Pub Night
and Quiz Night

Friday 31st January
Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall

Booking essential  at
SBKVillageHall@gmail.com
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Eastham Jottings
Church flowers and cleaning
     January – Adrian and Joanna Worsley
     February – Stuart and Josie Ward

Eastham Coffee Morning
Please come to the February coffee morning on
Thursday 6th February at 10.30am at Eastham
Memorial Hall and enjoy a coffee and a chat. 
The rota for 2025 is:
     6th February – Helen Matravers
     The February coffee morning is on Thursday
for a one month trial.  This is so that the yoga class,
which has now been running for four years, can be
at the hall every Wednesday during term time, in-
stead of moving to an alternative venue in the first
week. Zoe Herington and her class members
greatly appreciate this attempt to accommodate
them.

Pub Night
There is no pub night in January (Eastham is hav-
ing a dry January) so the next one is on Friday 21st
February at 7pm at Eastham Memorial Hall. Watch
out for the usual banner.

Eastham Memorial Hall extension
This was finished on 8th November, making a lot
of extra storage space. As promised in last month’s
TemeTalk, here are some photographs of the new
extension and of Tony Bounds and his assistant
Christian Roberts finishing the job on the final day. 

Christmas at Eastham church
We were delighted to forward a donation from the
Christmas Day service at Eastham to the Lindridge
Food Bank. Thanks to everyone who gave so gen-
erously, and thanks from Lindridge for the dona-
tion.

Crochet classes for beginners
Thursdays  9th and 16th January (in the committee
room) and 23rd January from 6.30 to 9pm at East-
ham Memorial Hall. Starter pack with hook and
three colours and stitch markers. For further de-
tails please contact Sarah on 07527 576530.

Filling Station
Meetings on Thursday 16th January and Thursday
20th February at Eastham Memorial Hall. Every-
one is welcome.

Celia Adams

TemeTalk deadline 18th February

Eastham Memorial Hall site tidy 
on Saturday 25th January
The hall grounds and sheds have become a bit of a
mess again and there is lots to do to try to bring
them back to some sort of order so that they do not
detract from our lovely hall.
     Please come along with your warm coats and
gloves on Saturday 25th January at 10am, unless it
is snowing or raining heavily, to help out. Strong
backs and arms are needed as there are all sorts of
tasks that involve lifting and carrying but we can
provide warm drinks and biscuits.
     The main jobs we have to do which hopefully
will not have to be done again are:
•   Redo the base for the fête shed and then reload
it tidily.
•   Clean out the hall gutters which are full of
leaves.
•   Reassemble the damaged fête tents so that we
can see if they are salvageable. (Three of the im-
portant tents were badly damaged after the fête in
the strong winds.) 
•   Instal a new base for the old hall sign board.
     Quite an ambitious list, I hear you say, but if we
don’t do it, who will? So please do come along and
help us out. Next year there should be much less
to do. If you have any questions please contact
01584 781505 or easthamfete@gmail.com. 
     Hope to see you there.

David Clarke
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Table tennis at Hanley
If you would like to join in the fun come
along to Hanley Village Hall on Monday

evenings at 7pm. 
Bats and balls are provided.

Your first taster session is free, then it’s just
£3 per evening.

Hanley Happenings
Pudding night

On Saturday 18th January at 7pm. Bring a home-
made or shop bought pudding to share. Prize for
the best pudding, to be judged by Mr Ed Yarnold
himself! Entry £2.50, small cheese board £5, pop-
up bar.   Please book with Lex on 07471 192649.

The Herefordshire Trail
Michael Gardner has got the walking bug and now
he has a new pal, Percy the dog. Along with Gra-
ham Francis and Floss, they have been walking the
Herefordshire trail, a section at a time! They were
fascinated to read Ed’s pieces as their walk shad-
owed his explorations. The trail goes from church
to church and they still can’t quite fathom why
some of the most isolated spots have large
churches. 
     The first section they did, back in the summer,
was from Edvin Ralph to Ledbury and they waxed
lyrical about the glorious countryside they walked
through. Vineyards, lakes and deciduous copses,
each one meticulously cared for and out of view
from roads. 

     
On one of their more recent expeditions they came
across Kilpeck church and were amazed by the
stonework. They sat outside and ate their picnic –
well, Michael did. Percy stole Graham’s! Floss and
Percy have a love hate relationship. He loves her
and she snaps at him if he gets too close! 
     The walks usually culminate in local inns
where they mull over their day and enjoy a refresh-
ing beer.
The trail is highly recommended and is not too dif-
ficult to follow with clearly marked signage and
well maintained styles. For more information go to
www.herefordshiretrail.com.

Carole Gardner

HANLEY VILLAGE HALL
FOR HIRE

Do you want to host an event or class/group 
for the community? 

Hire our hall for £30 per day 
Hourly rates negotiable

Contact Judy Bayliss on 01886 853813
for more information 

Raising funds for the village hall refurbishment

Kilpeck church: the tympanum 
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Stanford • Stanford • Stanford
Services in Stanford
Sunday 5th January
     Holy Communion at 10am
     Evensong with choir at 4pm
Sunday 2nd February
     Holy Communion at 10am
     Refreshments will be served after all services

Stanford Christmas Tree Festival

27 trees were entered this year. With battery power
all the lights carried on twinkling through the two
power cuts. Huge thanks to John Curtis and Sue
Softly for organising the festival, assisted by Daisy
Mawby and all the helpers who cleared up. The
people’s vote prize went to Abberley Nursery
School. Archdeacon Mark Badger came to judge
the trees and the adult trophy went to Brockhill Es-
tate with a woodland theme and the children’s tro-
phy to Clifton Nursery School (see pictures on
page 13). The knots on the Scouts’ tree decorations
were much commented on! 

Darkness into Light

There was a wonderful Advent service, Darkness
to Light, on 1st December with battery candles and
featuring the TVSPC’s singing. We have been so
lucky to enjoy evensong services with the choir this
year and some of Hilgrove Kenrick’s compositions.
Thank you to all involved and to Chloe Evans for
conducting.  It is wonderful to have this choir
based at St Mary’s church.

Lost property

After the Darkness into Light service a pair of black
and grey prescription glasses was found in St
Mary’s. Please contact me if it is yours.

Carol Service

About 70 people, including children, came to the
Carol Service on Christmas Eve. There were ten
readers for the nativity story and a solo of the first
verse of Once in Royal David’s City by Annika, sung
by carriage lamplight. It was very special.

December’s storms

December saw the most dramatic storm of the year
and many people had challenging experiences.
Trees were down, roads blocked, water and elec-
tricity were lost. Stanford had no power for at least
three days. A large old oak tree was blown over in
Jonathan Rushton’s garden at Bank House.

We need a treasurer

Sadly the St Mary’s Area Church Committee trea-
surer has resigned to return to her previous career.
If you would like to volunteer to help us with
book-keeping skills, or if you know anyone who
could, please contact Alexandra on 07891 346783.

Daffodil Day

On 22nd March at 2pm in Stanford village hall,
Daffodil Day will be a craft session with a theme
of painting daffodils on tiles or making cards in-
spired by Stanford’s masses of daffodils. There will
be a short talk about daffodils. Tea and cakes.  Sug-
gested donation £5, all profits to St Mary’s church. 

Food to spare?

There are two boxes to help feed those in need.
One is for the village and the other for Tenbury
Food Bank, which will usually be in situ for the
church services. We can make sure the items get to
the Tenbury box if it is not there. Please donate the
usual well packaged food items.

Church flowers

Flowers for January and February – Sue Softly.
Many thanks to Sarah Burgoyne for December’s
flowers.

Alexandra Winnington
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Firewood
Seasoned hardwood 
or softwood mixtures

Cut and split

Barn stored

Any load size delivered

01584 881698
or

07817 691383

Bible Study Group
We are a small group which meets weekly on 

Friday mornings to share a cuppa and a biscuit
(or two) as we delve into scripture. We do this in

a relaxed and easy-going way.

This is an invitation for you to accompany us 
as we explore the Gospel of Luke. We will be
doing this using a series of six short videos 
and follow-up questions to guide us as we 
reflect on Luke’s interpretation of the life 

of Jesus Christ.

In addition we will be joining the Muddy Boots
Rural Mission Area (MBMA) in offering a

weekly reflection during Lent.

For further details please contact 
Rev’d Jen Jones at tvscurate@gmail.com

The Filling Station
Our next meeting is on Thursday 16th January
at Eastham Memorial Hall at 7.15 for a 7.30pm
start. Our speaker will be Eric Stirrup, one of
the founder members of the Filling Station in
Tenbury, and we look forward to hearing his
message to us. 
  We look forward to your joining us for an
evening of fellowship, worship, teaching and
refreshments.
  Our February meeting will be on Thursday
20th February. For details please contact
kate.harley6@gmail.com.
  If you are not on our mailing list and would
like further information or details about our
meetings please contact me on
kate.harley6@gmail.com.

     

Manta Dance and Physio
Dance Classes

and
Private Physiotherapy

Text 07907 513560
email Mantadanceandphysio@icloud.com
website http://mantadanceand physio.co.uk
Visit our Facebook page
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What happens when a man in a striped jumper
sits in the very middle of Row B at the Regal to see
CinderElla? He gets picked on from the stage! Oh,
no he doesn’t! Oh, yes he does!  I know this be-
cause when we went to the pantomime in Decem-
ber, that was the seat my husband chose to sit in.
The two little girls we took with us now sing “Oh
Brian, you’re so fine ...” all the time!
     CinderElla, the Regal’s tenth pro-
fessional pantomime written by
Andrew Pollard and directed
by Chris Garner, is a fresh
new take on the traditional
panto with a farm theme.
Poor farmgirl Ella (Lily
Sitzia) must do all the
work on the farm, with
a sprightly Buttons (An-
drew McGillan) keeping
her spirits up, while her
Ugly Sisters Kylie and
Miley (Daniel Hawthorne
and Alan French) spend their
time shopping and lazing
around. But can a chance meeting
with Prince Charming (Steven Finlay)
in the woods, an invitation to the Young Farm-
ers’ Ball and a lost silver welly change everything?

Just leave it to Debra Penny’s Fairy Godmother to
sort it all out!
     Director Chris Garner keeps the pace up,
helped by Richard Fox’s toe-tapping original
songs, played live by Richard Fox, Peter Cabara
and Andrew Gillan. But it’s the Ugly Sisters who
steal the show with their many hilarious costume

changes and a very funny scene in the bath
before the Young Farmers’ Ball.

It’s always nice to see local
young people in the cast, in-

cluding Amelia Jones as
Dandini and Queen Gob-

lin, and Cleo Pile as
Young Company Ap-
prentice, as well as lots
of children running
around, dancing and
singing.
If you missed this year’s

fabulous Regal pan-
tomime, make sure you

book early to see Dick Whit-
tington in December 2025.

Book before the end of January for
2025 tickets at 2024 prices! 

SG
     

A very good pantomime –Oh yes, it was!

   •   Unique furniture suiting a range of interior styles from 
        contemporary to rustic
   •   Home decor accessories, sculptures and ornaments
   •   Art and 3D wall decor
   *   Lighting, mirrors, luxury artificial florals
   •   Soft furnishings, throws, cushions and rugs
   •   And lots more!

Opening times from Saturday 7th September
Tuesdays to Satur-

Mill Farm Country Retail – Stanford Bridge
Worcester WR6 6SP

Furniture and Home Decor Boutique situated in a
beautiful rural location in Stanford Bridge,

Worcestershire   

   •   Unique furniture suiting a range of interior styles from 
        contemporary to rustic

   •   Home decor accessories, sculptures and ornaments

   •   Art and 3D wall decor

   *   Lighting, mirrors, luxury artificial florals

   •   Soft furnishings, throws, cushions and rugs

   •   And lots more!

Open Tuesday to Saturday
10am to 4pm

Chimney Sweep
Andy Johnson

01886 821933
07798 790913

www.andysweeps.com
 • Certificate issued
   • Weekend/evening sweeps  
   • Traditional brush/power sweep
 • Stove maintenance

 
  !

  !
   
    
    
   !
    
              !

 !!!!
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If your oven needs a spring clean,
Ovenmagic is the cleaning 

service for you

Ovens H Hobs H Extractors

For more details telephone
01905 700500 or 07974 807118
or visit www.ovenmagic.me

Ovenmagic is an independent 
fully insured company

What’s on at The Regal in February
Films

Thu 6th      7.00  Macbeth: David Tennant and
                             Cush Jumbo (12A0
Fri 28th      7.00  Saturday Night (15)
                   

Live Music

Sat 8th       7.30  And Finally ... Phil Collins
Sat 15th     7.00  TfO String Orchestra 
                             in Concert
Sat 22nd    7.30  Lindisfarne
Thu 27th    7.30  Awake my Soul: The 
                             Mumford and Sons Story

Live Theatre

Fri 14th      7.00  Rain or Shine Theatre presents
                             Murder Most Wilde

Interactive Family Show

Tue 18th    2.00  Party Animals with Corner
                             Exotics

Broadcast

Thu 20th    7.00  National Theatre Live: The
                             Importance of Being Earnest
                      

Box office 01584 811442
Open Monday to Friday 10am to 12 noon 

and Saturday 10am to 1pm

Activities at Eastham 
Memorial Hall

•   Pilates, Tuesdays 1pm and 2.15pm. Contact
Sue on 07974 343609, sue579@icloud.com for de-
tails or a taster session. Classes run from Tues-
day 7th January.

•   Yoga, ring Zoe on 07962 981456 or see
www.zedyoga.co.uk. Wednesdays at 10am.
Classes run from Wednesday 15th January.

•   Zumba Gold, Lucia on 07709 301030,
lu.500@live.co.uk.  Wednesdays at 12 noon, just
turn up. Classes run from Wednesday 8th Jan-
uary.

•   Kung Fu, Adam on 07720 643524, for young-
sters on Saturdays at 9.30am on request. 

EVENING
TELEPHONE 
SERVICE
EVERY TUESDAY

IMMIGRATION • LEGAL MATTERS • CONSUMER • RELATIONSHIP

BENEFITS • DEBT • EMPLOYMENT • HOUSING • TAX

4.30 pm - 8 pm
 LUDLOW         01584 876933
 LEOMINSTER 01568 615959
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Stanford Christmas Tree Festival

(above) Clifton School, (above right) Brockhill Estate’s
Woodland Tree, (right) Abberley Nursery

Mobile and clinic based in Tenbury Wells

07703 578403  sole.therapy@outlook.com

Initial assessment
Diabetes foot treatment 
Callus removal
Corn removal
Ingrown toenail removal
Thickened toenail reduction

Fungal nail treatment
Cutting/filing finger and toenails
Foot health advice
Verruca reduction
Athletes foot treatment
Deep cream massage

Annie Williams
(DIP, RFHP)
Foot Health Practitioner     G
Enhanced DBS check 
Fully insured

Contact to book an appointment

Sole Therapy

With over 10 yearsWith over 10 years

clinical experienceclinical experience

PractitionerPractitioner

FootFoot
HealthHealth

Treatments     G
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Digital aerial and satellite services

Approved Freesat Retailer/Installer

Fully Insured and CRB checked

Telephone: 01584 811270
Mobile: 07974 706732

email: paul@angellsaerials.co.uk
web: www.angellsaerials.co.uk

ROB NORTHWOOD
RENOVATION AND REPAIR
OF TRADITIONAL BUILDINGS

Oak-frame Restoration and Decoration
•

Extensions and Oak Porches
•

Stonework and Roofing
• 

Pointing and Chimney Repairs
•

Lime Work
•

Complete Renovations,
Small Repairs and Maintenance

•
Over 20 Years’ Experience

01885 410425
07811 288986

info@robnorthwood.com
www.robnorthwood.com

TemeTalk deadline 18th February
Please note this is the last day for 

contributions – the sooner you send 
your items to the editor, the more 

chance there is that they will be included 

Please send items for inclusion to 
ronsmum@icloud.com

Join us for
Pudding Night

A night of indulgence!
Make your own or bring
a shop bought pudding
A prize for the best pud!

Saturday 18th January at 7pm
at Hanley Village Hall

Entry £2.50, mini cheeseboard £5 pp
Book with Lex on 07471 192649

Friday 31st January
7pm start – food served at 8pm

Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall

Teams/tables of four or fewer
£10 per person includes supper

Bar available
Booking essential –

contact Mike on 01885 410480 
or email SBKVillageHall@gmail.com

Please advise dietary requirements 
when you book

All proceeds to support your village hall
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Do you remember when Neil Armstrong walked on the moon? 

Do you want to use PCs/laptops/tablets/phones etc to get better deals on insurance or energy, 
to make bookings, to shop online or to use eBay to buy and sell items? 

Do you have problems connecting to the internet, printing, organising your files (documents and 
photos), setting up emails, using spreadsheets, producing documents (letters, reports, novels or diaries)?

If you can answer “yes” to these questions, then you need

I’ve been helping individuals and organisations to embrace information technology for over 40 years
I will visit you in your home or business and assess your needs 

The first assessment visit will be free after which I will charge £25 per hour 
Please contact Robin on 01886 853295

Silver Surfer Support

Silver Surfer Support

Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

GET INVOLVED!
Wednesday 12th February 

at 7pm
Refreshments provided

Please call us at any time for more information

01905 427863

SERVICES WE PROVIDE:
• Live-in care
• Daily care • Day care
• Electronic connected care

• Outings & activities
• Household tasks
• Medication support
• Wellbeing
• Dementia care
• Personal care

Worcester, Droitwich and Malvern

Radfield
Home Care

worcester@radfieldhomecare.co.uk
www.radfieldhomecare.co.uk

Fully insured, 14 years’ experience
07565 181554

anthony.marston@hotmail.co.uk

Gene ra l  P l umbing
Bathrooms

Hot water cylinders
Oftec approved

Oil boilers
Servicing 

Pancake Day
Tuesday 4th March at 7pm

Rochford Village Hall

Come along and enjoy a selection of 
delicious savoury and sweet pancakes!

Just £10 (under 10s half price)
No bar – please bring your own drink

Please book with Ann on 01584 781317
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If you’re going to Pudding Night at Hanley Village
Hall on 18th January, why not make this delicious
steamed sponge pudding with honey butterscotch
sauce – a real winter warmer!

Ingredients

175g butter, softened, plus extra for greasing
175g light muscovado sugar
1 tbsp honey
3 large free-range eggs
175g self-raising flour
Ice cream, to serve

For the butterscotch sauce:
50g butter
100g light muscovado sugar
150g honey, plus extra to serve
150ml double cream

Method
Generously grease a 1 litre/1¾ pint pudding
basin with butter. Cream the butter and sugar
together until light and fluffy. Beat in the honey,
then beat in the eggs, one at a time, adding a
spoonful of flour with the last egg. Fold in the
remaining flour. Cover the basin with a piece of
greased foil, pleated in the centre, and tie in
place with string.

Place in a steamer basket over a pan of boiling
water, cover with the lid, and steam for 2 hours,
topping up the pan with boiling water if needed.

To make the butterscotch sauce, place the butter,
sugar and honey in a pan over a low heat, stirring
until all the ingredients have melted and com-
bined. Stir in the cream and keep warm.

To serve, remove the foil from the pudding basin
and carefully run a knife around the edge of the
basin to loosen the pudding. Cover with an in-
verted plate and turn out. Cut into wedges and
serve with the honey butterscotch sauce,  ice cream
and more honey if you like.

Steamed sponge pudding with honey butterscotch sauce
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Stanford History Group Spring Lectures
Stanford History Group’s second spring pro-
gramme of five consecutive lectures begins on
Monday 3rd February at 7.30pm at Upper Sapey
village hall. 
     Our aim is to cover a wide range of topics in-
cluding music, the arts, travel and scientific/tech-
nical subjects. Lectures are delivered by
experienced specialists who are keen to share their
knowledge and personal experience. 
    Topics include solving the mystery of the dis-
appearance of vessels sent to explore  the North

West Passage in 1845. What we know, and what
we do not know, about the origins of the universe.
Colour in Victorian Britain, when life was not as
sombre as many believe.
     The cost is £10 per lecture, payable at the door,
or £30 for the five lecture course. For more infor-
mation contact Simon Neary on 01584 781698 or
simon.neary1@googlemail.com, or visit our web-
site https://stanfordhistorygroup.com which is
regularly updated.

The Spring Cultural Series
Date                      Subject                                                                       Presenter
3rd February       Captain Cook: The Man behind the Legend        Seb Coulthard
                                                                                                                    Fellow, Royal Geographic Society

10th February      The Rise of Nationalism in C19th Europe            Dr Paul Rodmell, Senior Lecturer
                               and its Impact on Music                                          University of Birmingham

17th February      The Colour Revolution in Victorian Art,               Dr Madeline Hewitson
                               Fashion & Design                                                     Research Fellow, University
                                                                                                                    of Birmingham Art History

24th February      The History of the Universe                                    Prof  Trevor Ponman
                                                                                                                    Emeritus Professor of Astrophysics
                                                                                                                    University of Birmingham

3rd March            Sir John Franklin’s Northwest Passage and         Sarah Scriver Coulthard, Fellow
                               the discovery of HMS Erebus                                 Royal Canadian Geographic Society 
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CS-PLUMBING.CO.UK

07972 435102
Are you looking for local professional

plumbing services?
Contact us and we will get your plumbing

fixed quickly and efficiently

chris@cs-plumbing.co.uk

STAY AT
HOME

Home Support

A break can be good for everyone

We provide

•    Respite in your own home
•    Night sitting
•    Day sitting
•    Support to access the community,
      inc appointments and socialising

Get in touch for a chat or a free
no-obligation quote

Susan Grazier
T:  01299 270675 
M: 07969 673092
E:  stayathome-homesupport@live.com

JAB Carpentry &
Building Repairs
All aspects of carpentry and 

building alterations undertaken
Free estimates

07976 909677
01886 853534

jabcarpentry@btinternet.com

email: reception@ajopticians.co.uk

Yoga class
at Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall

Tuesday mornings from 10 to 11am 
Please contact Karen on 

07789 913425

Advertise your event FREE in
TemeTalk and reach 660 

households in seven parishes
email ronsmum@icloud.com 

or call 07482 482629 
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The Fox Inn hosts Bill Boatwright cup
On a cold and windy December
evening the great and the good of
the Bromyard Crib League gath-
ered at the Fox Inn at Hanley
Broadheath for a crib drive.  As a
break from the usual league
matches, this annual event is an
opportunity to socialise with
players from other teams and to
compete to hold the magnificent
Bill Boatwright cup for the com-
ing year.
     Eighteen pairs of players took
part. They came from as far away
as Much Cowarne and Pen-
combe, from Bredenbury and
Bromyard and from Clifton. Each
pair played five games of crib,
the loser of the first game mov-
ing to a new table after each one.  

The winners of the trophy were Malcolm Wood
and John Ford. The only couple representing the

home team, Brian and Sandra
Griffiths, came fourth. Pat Mullen
and Ray Neave won the wooden
spoon!

The evening was a great success,
with delicious food served by
Sharon and her team and a glitter-
ing array of raffle prizes.  

Thanks to Ray Neave of the Lion
crib team for organising the event
and making sure it ran smoothly,
to Sharon for her excellent hosting
and to everyone who came along.

•   If you would like to join the
Fox Inn crib team please let me
know – we are always on the
lookout for new players.  Tuition

can be given!  Games are on Wednesday evenings
at 8.30, either at the Fox or away.

SG

JOE CHURCHILL
AERIAL AND SATELLITE

ENGINEER
07903 837814

TEMEVALLEYAERIALS@
OUTLOOK.COM

TEME VALLEY
AERIALS

AERIAL INSTALLATIONS | SKY+ AND FREESAT INSTALLATIONS

FAULT FINDING AND REPAIRS | TV WALL MOUNTING | TV
POINTS TO ADDITIONAL ROOMS | FM AND DIGITAL RADIO IN-

STALLATIONS | CCTV INSTALLATIONS

The Bill Boatwright Memorial Cup

Local IT support for local people.

Over 35 years of technical
experience behind our seasoned
team ... and still going strong

Total Computer Solutions 01886 853996
Computer and laptops installation and set up
Maintenance contracts and ad hoc repairs

Please give us a ring

Lucybelles
decorating 
Female  decorator  

1 5  years  exper ience  
Clean ,  t idy  & fr iendly  
Inter iors  & exter iors

07855  132  894
lucybel lesdecorat ing@gmai l . com
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Mowing2Growing
Gardening Services

Garden tidy including mowing, flower bed
tending and vegetable garden clearance

Hedge trimming

Seasonal hedgelaying

Fencing

Small landscape work, including
brick and stone walling, patios and paths

Handyman services

Reliable and Friendly Service

01885 410625 / 07778 818808

The Worcestershire
Chimney Sweep

Richard Haines

07752 116629, 01584 781358
lostcity5@hotmail.co.uk

www.theworcestershirechimneysweep.co.uk

Traditional & Power Sweeping Services
Certified Chimney Sweep

Insurance Recognised Certificate Issued
Stove Servicing

£2million Public Liability Insurance
Internal and External Stove Installation

Set in the beautiful grounds of Pitlands Farm Holidays
| Fully licensed | Breakfasts | Lunches | Cakes | Coffees |

| Afternoon Teas | Gardens & Grounds |
| Children’s Playground |

| Function room available with catering 
for every occasion |

Open Thursday - Sunday 9.30am - 5.00pm

www.theappletreekitchen.co.uk
info@theappletreekitchen.co.uk

OPEN MONDAY - FRIDAY 7.30AM - 6PM

6 months to 5 years

7.30AM - 8.30AM

Contact Abi or Rachel on 01886 812380
or Manager@cliftoneyc.co.uk

Advertise in this space
for just £70 a year

Telephone 07482 482629 or email ronsmum@icloud.com
TemeTalk is funded entirely by advertising revenue – so we need your support!
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Rochford’s stained glass windows
At the All Souls service in Novem-
ber, Rev’d Julia gave a fascinating
sermon about the stained glass
windows at Rochford church. Sev-
eral people asked for a precis of the
keypoints, so here they are.

The way we remember our
loved ones is individual to each
of us. We may have a favourite
place or have their photo to
hand or come to the side of
somebody’s grave and say a
silent prayer or talk to them. As
we look around Rochford
church, the memory of particu-
lar individuals is through more
permanent items such as
stained glass. 
     At the back of the church
there is a striking stained-glass window from the
studio of William Morris & Co in Westminster. It
depicts St Michael the Archangel and is in mem-
ory of Selina, wife of WE Maund, a long-time wor-
shipper here, who lived at Cold Green, or Coal
Green as it was then. 
     On the left hand side of the nave is the window
in memory of Warwick and Jennifer Gledhill’s son
Kieron Gledhill and the candle holder remembers
their daughter Nicola. They both died so unex-
pectedly. The window to the left of the alter is a
lovely springtime scene in memory of Hilda and
Cliff Johnson, who were lifelong worshippers at
Rochford church. 
     Above the altar is a window that depicts the
nativity, an early William Morris design  by Morris
Marshall, Faulkner & Co. Research shows that the
original watercolour drawing for it is in the Burne-
Jones catalogue and held in a collection in San
Marino, California. The two larger angels were in-
deed designed by William Morris and the middle
panel and the angels at the top were designed by
Edward Burne-Jones, who was very familiar with
this area. He was from Birmingham but visited
Shelsley Beauchamp, just along the Teme, on
many occasions. The flower design on the panels
also appears in glass in William Morris’ family
home, The Red House in Bexleyheath, where he
lived between 1860 and 1865. 
     If you look carefully, this window also has an
inscription running along the bottom which reads,
“In memoriam Sarah Constantia Clark, obit 2nd

November 1863”. But who on
earth was Sarah Constantia
Clark?  She’s not buried in
Rochford churchyard but in a
cemetery in London close to
where William Morris’s com-
pany offices were in Red Lion
Square. She was born in Jamaica
in 1835, baptised in 1862 in Lon-
don, married in June 1863 to
stockbroker Frederick Clark
but sadly died on 2nd Novem-
ber 1863, just a few short
months afterwards, at just 29
years old and is buried in Ken-
sal Green Cemetery with her
sister Agnes  who died in 1881.
So we find ourselves with a
rather special memorial win-
dow and a bit of a mystery. We

know a bit about who Sarah was and we know a
bit about the window itself but the connection we
are currently missing is why is she remembered
here in Rochford in this particular way. T h a t ’ s
the thing about memory; we don’t always need to
know the whys and wherefores or even to be able
to express and process all of our feelings to be able
to respect and honour someone’s life. 

Kyre Park Garden

The Park consists of five lakes, waterfalls, 
follies, a Grade II listed Jacobean barn, 

a ruin and a Norman dovecote

Open daily 10am to 5pm
Suggested donation of £3.50

Dogs are welcome in the Park
and allowed off leads if kept under control

No cycles allowed in the grounds

Kyre Park, Tenbury Wells WR15 8RW
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Regular fine art & antiques sales 
International online bidding 
No charges for unsold lots 
Extensive free parking & café 
Insurance & probate valuations 

 

Contact us for a free  
auction valuation 

 

01452 344499 
enquiries@chorleys.com 

 

www.chorleys.com 

 

FINE ART AUCTIONEERS & VALUERS 

01452 344499

Contract lawn mowing
Hedge trimming

Treework
Border upkeep

For a complete garden service 
telephone G Powell

D&G 
Garden Services

01886 812302
or

07951 464408

Dear, oh deer! It had not
been my intention to
write about deer but a
large female muntjac ap-
peared in my garden
and as muntjac are noto-
rious for grazing all
known garden plants, I
took heed of her pres-
ence, in broad daylight,
in front of my windows
where she generally
made herself conspicu-
ous and loitered for photographs, and decided it
was wise to change my mind.  
       Muntjac are one of the six breeds of deer living
in Britain today. They are not native and therefore
arguably not a suitable subject for this article, but
they are easily the most common deer to be seen
in the Teme valley. Their numbers have increased
over the last thirty years and I have noticed them
particularly frequently since the pandemic lock-
down. I have come across as many as three ani-
mals together, usually in the early morning or
evening, and now see them during the daytime
too. Last summer I watched a buck come across a
sunny field towards me as I stood in the shade of

some trees. He looked at
me with some curiosity,
coming forward with
tentative steps, but them
thought better of himself
and dived into a thick
bramble patch. This was
the first time I had seen
a muntjac head on, and I
was struck by his very
attractive striped face
and neat short horns.
Before that, my sight-

ings had always been from behind, where a slop-
ing back and shortish rear legs prompted the
thought, “what an odd-looking dog”.
       Muntjac are, indeed, dog size, about the same
as a labrador, and hail originally from the sub-
tropical forests of south-east Asia. More correctly
they are known as Reeves’ Muntjac, named after
a John Reeves (1774-1856), once a tea inspector for
the East India Company. The word muntjac origi-
nates from Indonesia, but Reeves saw his first
specimens in China. They came to Britain in 1894,
to grace the Duke of Bedford’s deer park at
Woburn, but soon escaped it and were first noted

Continued on page 24

Teme Valley Wildlife
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Routine and emergency emptying of domestic and commercial

throughout Herefordshire, Shropshire and Worcestershire

Call us now for your free quote

• SEPTIC TANKS
• TREATMENT PLANTS
• ALL SEWAGE SYSTEMS
• BLOCKAGE CLEARANCE
• GREASE TRAPS

Continued from page 23

in the wild in the 1920s. Despite Britain’s climate
being decidedly far from “sub-tropical”, the little
deer settled in well and now live across the whole
of England, much of Wales and have recently
reached Scotland.
       Another name for the muntjac is “barking
deer”. This has arisen because of the very loud and
rather distressing bark that the female emits when
she is seeking a mate. The sound is a cross between
a cough and a shriek and apparently is used
shortly after a female has given birth. There is no
breeding season as such, a female can produce a
faun, usually just one, at any time of year. Their
rich red-brown coat changes to a darker hue in the
winter, which was indeed sported by my garden
visitor who, my neighbours informed me, had
been barking loudly in a nearby orchard a week or
so before.       

       The next meeting of the Teme Valley Wildlife
Group will be at 7.30pm on Thursday 13th Febru-
ary at Stoke Bliss and Kyre Village Hall. We wel-
come Richard Gosling whose talk will describe
how the RSPB goes about investigating crime
against wild birds. Members and friends are all
welcome, it is just £3 on the door.

Stephanie Mocroft

For up-to-date information on what wildlife is being
seen in the area, or to give us your sightings or com-
ments, please visit our Facebook page. Our programme
of events, bird survey and archive photographs are avail-
able on our website www.temevalleywildlife.co.uk  We
normally hold meetings on the second Thursday of the
month. All are welcome. Contact us by email at
tvwg@outlook.com 

07584 676912
chriskenwrickmaintenance@gmail.com
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Rock Bridge Club
Every Sunday at 7pm 
at Rock Village Hall

New members welcome
Phone 07854 951330 

Bowling
Keep fit and have fun!  

@ Brimfield and Little Hereford 
Bowling Club

Call Josie Ward on 01584 881435

Tenbury Transport Trust
Patron Angela Brinton, Deputy Lord Lieutenant of Worcestershire (Rtd)

Awarded Best Community Transport West Midlands 2021
Do you need to travel somewhere? Shopping, medical appointments, visiting friends?

Are you struggling to use public transport? 
Or perhaps you don’t have access to public transport?

Then we may be able to help
Established as a charity in 2014, Tenbury Transport Trust aims to meet

the transport needs of all ages and abilities in Tenbury Wells and the surrounding area
We use cars and wheelchair accessible mini buses and provide a safe door-to-door service

It costs just £10 per person per year to become a member so give us a ring today on

01584 810491
Our office is at 34 Teme Street, Tenbury Wells, WR15 8AA

We are open Monday to Friday from 9am to 1pm
email admin@tttrust.org.uk   website www.tttrust.org.uk   Follow us on Facebook

If you would like to become part of this amazing organisation as a volunteer 
please get in touch on 01584 810491

ELECTRICAL SERVICES
SERVING THREE COUNTIES SINCE 1996

www.rewired-worcester.co.uk

Marika Harding
DO

OSTEOPATH
  • Cranial Osteopathy
  • Traditional Osteopathy
  • Treating symptoms and
     the background condition

Hanley Broadheath

01886 853080 
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HWS HWS 
PEST CONTROLPEST CONTROL

20 years’ experience
Fully insured and licensed

H Rats H Mice

H WaspsH Hornets

H Bees H Fleas

H Flies H Clothes moths

H Moles H Woodworm

Telephone Darren on 
07818 034301

email ardy-hwspest@hotmail.co.uk

Farm Community Network
Confidential phone line 7am to 11pm

0845 367 9990
Samaritans

01905 21121/0345 909090
Free confidential support and advice

Tenbury & District Carers
Support Group

meets on the 4th Wednesday of every
month from 10.30 am to 12 noon

at Penlu Sports Centre
It’s available to support all carers

01886 853633
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What’s on in Teme Valley South
   

   January
  9th     Thursday       Stoke Bliss & Kyre Neighbourhood Lunch, Village Hall, 12.30pm

                                        Crochet Class, Eastham Memorial Hall, 6.30pm

   16th   Thursday       Crochet Class, Eastham Memorial Hall, 6.30pm

                                        The Filling Station, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7.15pm

   18th   Saturday         Pudding Night, Hanley Village Hall, 7pm

   23rd   Thursday       Crochet Class, Eastham Memorial Hall, 6.30pm

   25th   Saturday         Eastham Memorial Hall site tidy, 10.00am

   28th   Tuesday          Rochford Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

   31st    Friday             Pub, Social & Quiz Night, Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall, 7.00pm

   February
  3rd     Monday          Stanford History Group lecture, Upper Sapey Village Hall, 7.30pm

   6th     Thursday       Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am

   9th     Sunday           Snowdrop Songs of Praise, Rochford church, 3pm followed by

                                        Tea and cakes and snowdrop activities, Rochford Village Hall, 4pm

   10th   Monday          Stanford History Group lecture, Upper Sapey Village Hall, 7.30pm

   12th   Wednesday    Stoke Bliss & Kyre Village Hall AGM, 7.00pm

   13th   Thursday       Stoke Bliss & Kyre Neighbourhood Lunch, Village Hall, 12.30pm

   20th   Thursday       The Filling Station, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7.15pm

   17th   Monday          Stanford History Group lecture, Upper Sapey Village Hall, 7.30pm

   21st    Friday             Pub Night, Eastham Memorial Hall, 7.00pm

   24th   Monday          Stanford History Group lecture, Upper Sapey Village Hall, 7.30pm

   25th   Tuesday          Rochford Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

   March
  2nd    Sunday           Lambing Café Church, Parsonage Farm, Rochford, 3pm

   3rd     Monday          Stanford History Group lecture, Upper Sapey Village Hall, 7.30pm

   4th     Tuesday          Pancake Evening, Rochford Village Hall, 7pm.

   5th     Wednesday    Eastham Coffee Morning, Eastham Memorial Hall, 10.30am

   13th   Thursday       Stoke Bliss & Kyre Neighbourhood Lunch, Village Hall, 12.30pm

   22nd  Saturday         Daffodil Day, Stanford Village Hall, 2.00pm

   25th   Tuesday          Rochford Neighbourhood Lunch, Rochford Village Hall, 12.30pm

                                                    Send items for inclusion to Sandra Griffiths
by 18th of the previous month

telephone 07482 482629 or email ronsmum@icloud.com 
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Daily prayer continues at 9am and 7pm on Zoom, contact Rev Julia if you would like to join us.
The blessings group meets regularly and is co-ordinated by Richard Skerrett, who can be con-
tacted on 01886 853099 for more details.

The Church of England has a pre-recorded weekly on-line service which can be found by search-
ing ‘Church of England Weekly Services’ or accessed on their website 
www.churchofengland.org/more/media-centre/church-online/weekly-online-services

Services Schedule

Sunday 5th January                                                         Epiphany
10.00am                Stanford                                               Holy Communion and hymns
4.00pm                  Stanford                                               Evensong

Sunday 12th January
10.00am                Hanley William                                  Holy Communion

Sunday 19th January
10.00am                Eastham                                               All Age and Holy Communion
2.00pm                                                                                Walking Church

Sunday 26th January
10.00am                Rochford                                              All Age and Holy Communion
4.00pm                  Kyre and on Zoom                             Celtic Evening Prayer

Sunday 2nd February                                                      Candlemas
10.00am                Stanford                                               Holy Communion and Hymns
4.00pm                  Eastham                                               Choral Evensong

Sunday 9th February

10.00am                Hanley Childe                                    Holy Communion
3.00pm                  Rochford                                              Snowdrop Songs of Praise
4.00pm                  Rochford Village Hall                        Snowdrop Tea and Crafts

Sunday 16th February

10.00am                Eastham                                               All Age and Holy Communion
2.00pm                                                                                Walking Church

Sunday 23rd February

10.00am                Rochford                                              All Age and Holy Communion
4.00pm                  Stoke Bliss and on Zoom                  Evening Prayer

Sunday 2nd March

10.00am                Stanford                                               Holy Communion and Hymns
300pm                   Parsonage Farm, Rochford               Lambing Café Church

Services
January/February 2025



01584 810575
6 Market Square
Tenbury Wells
WR15 8BW

www.norrisandmiles.co.uk
post@norrismiles.co.uk

Local Legal Advice
•  Wills and Powers of Attorney

•  Property sale and purchase

•  Divorce, separation, finance and 
    children

•  Prenups and Cohabitation Agreements

•  Administration of Estates and Tax 
    Planning

•  Business and farm sales, purchase and
 Tenancies

•  Grant and Review of Easements and
  Covenants

Steps Farm
Clifton Upon Teme
Worcester
WR6 6EN



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     
    
   

A M BRIDGE PROPERTY SERVICES LTD

• Alterations/extensions • maintenance/repairs
• Electrical • Brickwork/tiling

• Carpentry • Patios / garden walls • Plumbing and heating

• A complete building service • Quality craftsmanship
• Full public liability insurance • Free quotations

Professional and qualified advice

MARK BRIDGE
telephone 01584 781356 • mobile 07971 530595

Rochford, Tenbury Wells

For prompt reliable attention and personal service call us!

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For independent and professional advice on residential and rural property sales,
auctions, lettings, acquisitions and valuations contact Nick Champion

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


